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Governor Crist Applauds Start Of Construction Of Port Of Miami Tunnel Project
In keeping with his focus on improving Florida’s economy and creating jobs, Governor Charlie Crist on June 11, 2010 praised the start of construction of the Port of Miami Tunnel project. The project includes a tunnel under Government Cut, roadway work on Dodge and Watson Islands and MacArthur Causeway Bridge widening. Separate tunnels, each about 3,900 feet long and 41 feet in diameter, will reach a depth of 120 feet below the water.

“Construction of the Port of Miami Tunnel will help put Florida on the road to economic recovery by strengthening the Port as a long-term economic engine for the region,” said Governor Crist.  “The Tunnel will help create jobs, ease congestion and improve safety in the heart of Miami.”

The project will improve access to and from the Port of Miami, serving as a dedicated roadway connector linking the Port with the MacArthur Causeway/State Road A1A and I-395. The tunnel is expected to be open to traffic by spring 2014 with an overall design and construction cost estimated at $607 million.

As part of the first phase, the contractor will begin constructing the new layout of the MacArthur Causeway on the south side of Watson Island along the frontage road, Parrot Jungle Trail. Traffic will be shifted to the south to begin widening the MacArthur Causeway and provide more space in the area that separates traffic for construction of the tunnel portals.

Project partners including the Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT), the Miami Access Tunnel (MAT) team, Miami-DadeCounty and the City of Miami attended today’s groundbreaking ceremony.

“The tunnel will become a reality thanks to all parties working together on this unique public-private partnership,” said FDOT Secretary Stephanie Kopelousos.  “After years of planning, the project will enhance port access and reduce congestion in downtown Miami caused by port traffic.”

For more information about the Port of Miami Tunnel, please visit the project Website at http://www.portofmiamitunnel.com.
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